Malvern Wells Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Environment Committee duly convened and held in 
The Committee Room, Malvern Wells Village Hall commencing at 7.30pm on 
Tuesday, 12th April, 2011
Present:
Cllr Jim Black, Peter Clement, Cllr Ann Cheeseman, N Nimmo-Smith, Marilyn Millen, Pam Stanier and Richard Winterton 
In Attendance:
David Taverner (Clerk), Ros and Tom Hayes (Local residents), Tracey Sutton (Area Countryside access Officer -Worcestershire County Council)
Apologies:   Cllr Peter Buchanan, John Lambeth and Michael Jupe   
1
Appointment of a Chairman for the Meeting & Welcome
It was agreed that Cllr Jim Black should Chair the meeting.  
Cllr Black welcomed Tom and Ros Hayes to the meeting and thanked them for their interest in becoming Assistant Parish Foot Path Wardens. 
2
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Committee held on 11th January, 2011, having been previously circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.  
3
Matters arising from the Minutes 


Bridleway 507 
Peter C observed that a new finger post would need to be ordered for the southern end of the path and that the County Council would be asked to undertake any remedial works necessary.

Footpath 501          Following complaints of excess water on the footpath Pam Stanier advised that she had recently walked the footpath walked the path and it now seemed to be in good order.

Parish Path Warden Training

 Ros and Tom Hayes had been unable to attend the recent PPW training Courses. 

Tracey Sutton advised that although no more training events were being planned at 

present she would ask her colleague – Amanda Hill - to advise Peter Clement when 

any further training events were organised.
4
Report of the Parish Warden 
Peter C advised that there were still problems with footpath 513.

The culvert on the water course near to Warren Farm, below the old Midland Railway Branch Line, on this footpath had become partially blocked and the water course had been impeded by a hay bale.  

In addition EON had reported that an exposed cable case in the surface of the footpath had become exposed just north of the water course where the footpath had been washed way. 
The Clerk had written to the relevant landowner to ask him to undertake remedial action and whilst the blockage had been removed from the culvert, the electric cable did not appear to have been re laid back to its correct depth.


It was agreed that the landowner should be contacted again as a matter of urgency to ask that the cable be properly re-laid.

        Peter requested that all outstanding Parish Path Wardens work records should be returned to him as soon as possible in order that he could co ordinate the six monthly returns to the County Council

Peter also advised that he was in the process of writing the description for a walk for inclusion in the Wells. 
5.
Report of Tracey Sutton – Area Countryside Access Officer –
 Worcestershire County Council


Tracey informed the meeting that due to a reduction in funding the County Council would need to focus their activities on works to paths and bridleways which appeared at the top of Parish priority lists. 


The Priority Rights of Way review that had been submitted by the PC was now being reviewed by the County Council team and a list of any necessary actions that were identified which would be sent back to the Parish Council for further consultation.

Tracey advised that the County Council had completed all of the high priority works that had been identified in the Parish and none were now outstanding as far as she was aware.

 The Countryside Access team had been given wider responsibilities, but budget restrictions would mean that resources would have to be targeted to areas of highest need.

6.    Malvern Walking Festival 28th May to 5th June 



Peter C advised that preparations for the Walking Festival were going well and there had been a substantial amount of interest shown. Many of the events were fully booked and visitors to the event were coming from far and wide – with some even coming from abroad. 


Peter Advised that there were still some places left on some of the events and information for those interested was available either on line or at the Tourist Information Centre. 

Peter C gave a reminder about the Guided Walks Programme being organised by Worcestershire County Council. Any volunteers who wished to act as a guide would need to attend a WCCC Guided walks course.


A Course was being held at the County Council on Thursday 28th May and further information could be obtained from the Clerk if anyone was interested in attending.
6
To Review Public Rights of Way in the ‘Care of Each Member’
Assistant Parish Path wardens reports were submitted as follows:- 

Peter Clement reported that footpath 541 was still blocked as a result of previous Severn Trent work. Tracey Sutton advised that she had inspected this footpath and reviewed the request for works to the stile and bridge, but the works were not a priority in the County Council’s view and funding for the works would not therefore be available

Norman Nimmo- Smith advised that the grass on footpaths 536/553 was overgrown and would make walking progressively more difficult as it continues to grow during the forthcoming weeks.
Marilyn Millen reported that footpath 511 was also somewhat overgrown in places and again strimming works were required. 

Pam Stanier and Richard Winterton advised that the handrail at the top of the steps on Footpath 555 was in need of repair. 
The Clerk advised that these reports would be forwarded to the Parish Council Lengthsman for his attention and action


  8 
Date of Next Scheduled Meeting(s):  
12th April, 19th July & 11th October 2011


Chairman

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
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